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The first annual SAR Games Competitions were held in

St. John’s in conjunction with the twentieth annual
general meeting of the Canadian Coast Guard
Auxiliary, (CCGA) Newfoundland Incorporated. The
meeting portion was held at the Delta Hotel in St,
John’s on October 09. Aftending were:-

Mr. W. Pitcher, President, Director District 5

Mr. E. Bruce, 1st. Vice-President, Director District 6

Mr. M. O’Brien, 2nd. Vice-President, Director District 1
Mr. C. Roberts, Secretary/Treasurer, Director District 7
Mr. H. Strong, CEO National Council, Director District 8
Mr. H. Pittman, Director District 2

Mr. H. Noel, Director District 3

Mr. W. Snook, Director District 4

Mr. H. Stagg, Director District 9

Mr. B. Morey, Representative District 10
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Department of Fisheries and Oceans and
Canadian Coast Guard representatives were:-

Mr. J. Price, Regional Director General, DFO
Mr. J. Butler, Director General, CCG
Mr. R. Browne, Director Marine Programs

Mr. A. Patterson, Regional Supervisor, Maritime
SAR

Mr. N. Peet, Supervisor Marine SAR Programs
Mr. G. Lacey, Training Officer CCGA (N) Inc.
Ms. V. Dwyer, CCGA Administrative Support
The election of Officer's took place in the
afternoon. Mr. Winston Pitcher was re-elected
as President; Mr. Edward Bruce was re-elected
as 1st. Vice-President; Mr. Marcel O’Brien was

re-elected as 2nd. Vice-President; and, Mr.
Charles Roberts was re-elected as

Secretary/Treasurer.

Look out Newfoundland! SARSCENE ‘99 is heading your way! The National Search and

Rescue Secretariat and the Newfoundland and Labrador Ground SAR Association are proud
to bring you another exciting workshop -- featuring presentations, a Trade Show, and
outdoor demonstrations. There’s something for everyone: ground, air and maritime SAR
information and the third annual SARSCENE Games Competition! We'd like to see you there
and we’d like to hear your ideas for presentations, too!

Registration Fees: Before Feb 1 ‘99 -- $60 Feb 1 - Aug 31 ‘99 -- $75 After Aug 31 ‘99 -- $90

To register for the workshop, the Games, the Trade Show or to suggest a presenter, please

contact the staff of the NSS:
Isabelle Beaumont-Frenette
1-800-727-9414 or (613) 992-8215

Trade Show, General Inquiries

Jennifer Reaney
1-800-727-9414 or (613) 996-3035

Presenters, General Inquiries



20 o

B SAR GANVE,

The first annual Search And Rescue Games ‘98 were held on October 10, 1998 at the Royal Newfoundiand Yacht Club in
Conception Bay South. A team represented each of the 10 regional districts in a contest that included five Search and
Rescue events as follows:-

EVENT “A” - FIRST AID - EVALUATED THE TEAM’S ABILITY TO ASSESS AN ACCIDENT SCENE.
WINNER - DISTRICT 2 (HERBERT PITTMAN, DIRECTOR)
PARTICIPANTS - RONALD PATEY, CECIL RANDELL, KEITH KEARNEY

EVENT “B” - LINE THROWING - ASSESSED THE TEAM’S ABILITY TO THROW A HEAVING LINE AT A
STATIONARY, FLOATING TARGET.

WINNER - DISTRICT 1 (MARCEL O’BRIEN, DIRECTOR)
PARTICIPANTS - EDWARD TURNBULL, ERN STICKLEY, KEVIN NORMORE

EVENT “C” - SEARCH OPERATIONS - TEAM’S WERE TO ORGANIZE, PROSECUTE, AND RESOLVE A SEARCH
AND RESCUE INCIDENT.

WINNER - DISTRICT 7 (CHARLES ROBERTS, DIRECTOR)

PARTICIPANTS - GARY EAVIS, GEORGE BURSEY, GLEN WINSLOW

EVENT “D” - CHARTWORK - EACH TEAM HAD TO DEMONSTRATE BASIC CHART WORK SKILLS.

WINNER - DISTRICT 1 (MARCEL O'BRIEN, DIRECTOR)

PARTICIPANTS - EDWARD TURNBULL, ERN STICKLEY, KEVIN NORMORE

EVENT “E” - SAR PUMP - EACH TEAM HAD TO OPERATE THE PUMP IN THE FASTEST WAY POSSIBLE.
WINNER - DISTRICT 8 (HARRY STRONG, DIRECTOR)

PARTlCIPANTS - SAM LAMBERT, RODERICK NORMORE, FRED BARRETT

Following a day of friendly competition, CCGA participants, organizers, and volunteers en}oyed an evening
banquet at the Delta Hotel in St. John’s during which the winners were announced. The overall winner of the

SAR Competition was the team from District 8, pictured below. The team was the proud recipient of the
Captain Peter Troake CM Memorial Trophy and a Mustang Ocean Commander Immersion Suit.

Additional prizes were awarded to the teams who gave the best performance in each event. All participants
and District Directors received engraved trophies.

Pictured above (L to R) Sam Lambert, Roderick Normore, Fred
Barrett, Harry Strong




PRESIDENT’S REPORT

The Canadian Coast Guard Auxiliary, (CCGA) Newfoundland Incorporated celebrated its 20th year of
successful operation at its Annual General Meeting in St. John’s on October 9th and 10th, 1998. We held
our first search and rescue games competition which were a tremendous success. We are looking
forward to a similar type of games in the coming year and hopefully, holding National competitions in the
year 2000.

CCGA (N) Inc. increased membership in 1998 to 714 with 384 vessels, valued at $130.8 million dollars,
supporting the SAR program in Newfoundland and Labrador. The Auxiliary responded to 226 SAR
incidents representing 40% of all SAR incidents in Newfoundland and Labrador.

During the dinner there were a number of members presented with 10 year Membership Awards. As well,
awards-were presented to the winners in the different competitions. | personally congratulate those
members and their families.

An organization is only as strong as its members, therefore you, the members, have the right to be proud
of the Auxiliary’s accomplishments. | personally congratulate you and thank you and your families for
your continued contribution to such a worthy cause. | too am proud to be a member and more especially,
to be your president.

Thank you to the Executive, Directors and Coast Guard Staff for their continued contribution fo the
success of the Auxiliary. With all of us working together, the CCGA (N) Inc. will continue as a strong and
effective organization helping our fellow man for many years to come.

Winston Pitcher

President CCGA (N) Inc.




Pictured above H. Strong, CCGA
National Chairman, receives the
National Search and Rescue
Secretariat Outstanding SAR
Achievement Award as presented
by the Minister of Fisheries &
Oceans, David Anderson.

FIRST AID COMPETITION




A Labrador Helicopter from 103 Rescue
Squadron exercises with a CCGA vessel in
Notre Dame Bay




Pictured above is Capt.
Peter Troake receiving the
‘Order of Canada’ from
Governor General Madame
Jean Sauvé..

CHARTWORK COMPETITION

IN MEMORIAM (1908-1997)

On December 10, 1997 the Canadian Coast Guard
Auxiliary in Newfoundland and Labrador bid a sad
farewell to its founding President, Captain Peter Troake
CM.

Capt. Troake became a member of the Auxiliary in 1978
and was appointed President at the first Annual General
Meeting on February 16, 1979. He continued to remain
active in the Auxiliary and was presented with an
“Honourary Membership” on November 01, 1985.

On October 28, 1987 Capt. Troake was inducted into the
“Order of Canada” The award was presented for his
years of dedicated service to the rural population of
Newfoundland and Labrador.

Capt. Peter Troake CM will be sadly missed by his peers
at both the Canadian Coast Guard Auxiliary and the
Canadian Coast Guard.

FREMINDERS




Pictured above: D. Noseworthy
receives CCGA Honorary Member
certificate and gift, presented by
CCGA President W. Pitcher.

A Fond Farewell

On March 08, 1982, | started employment with the Search
and Rescue branch of the Canadian Coast Guard. In
October of 1983 | was offered full time emp]oyment as
Admlnlstratwe Support to the Canadian Marine Rescue
Auxiliary, now called the Canadian Coast Guard Aux:hary

During my tenure as Administrative Support to the CCGA, |
had the pleasure to work with and meet some of the fi nest
people in Newfoundland -and Labrador The members who
Volunteer to respond to a Seareh and Rescue incident to
help thelr fellow mariner, and the worried fam|ly members
they leave behind, have my deepest respect. '

On July 08, 1998, due to health problems | regretfully had to
leave my posmon and retire prematurely In October, 1998 |
was named an Honorary Member of the Canadian Coast
Guard Auxzuary 1 feel deeply honored to be a part of this
organization that was part of my heart and soul for 16 years |

To the President, Executive, Board of Directors, and
Members | wish you all the best in your future endeavors.
May you all have smooth sails and following seas. !

Debbie Noseworthy




IN MEMORIAM

The President, Board of Directors, and members of the Canadian Coast Guard Auxiliary in Newfoundland
extend their sincere condolences to the families, colleagues, and friends of the crew of Labrador Helicopter
Rescue 305 from 413 Transport and Rescue Squadron, Greenwood, Nova Scotia who so tragically lost their

lives while engaged in a humanitarian mission on 02 October, 1998.

Captain Peter Mussleman
Captain Darrin Vandenbilche
Sergeant Jean Ray
Master Corporal Darrell Cronin
Master Corporal David Gaetz
Master Corporal Glen Sinclair

The sweetest lives are those to duty wed,
Whose deeds both great and small
Are close-knit strands of an unbroken thread,
Where iove ennobles all.
The World may sound no trumpets, ring no bells,
The Book of Life the slurring record tells.

Thy love shall chant its own beatitudes,
After its own life workings. A child's kiss
Sef on thy singing lips shall make thee glad;

A poor man served by thee shall make thee rich;
A sick man helped by thee shall maks thee strong;
Thou shalt be served thyself by every sense
Of service which thou renderest.

-"Reward of Service” by Elizabeth Barrett Browning
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TO THE CHILDREN OF ALL AUXILIARISTS: il

The Canadian Coast Guard Auxiliary (Newfoundland) Incorporated sponsored a COLOURING
CONTEST for the children of Auxiliarists in Newfoundland and Labrador in 1998. This year we
will be sponsoring a similar contest as follows.

The CONTEST is open to the children of Auxiliarists only, and all submissions will be judged by
the Executive of the CCGA (N) Inc.

1st., 2nd., 3rd. prizes will be awarded in each of the following age categories:-

3 years to 5 years, 5 years to 7 years;

7 years to 9 years; 9 years to 11 years.

All participating children are asked to COLOUR “Safety Sam” and his friends on the front page

and “Safety Sam” on the back page and don’t forget to fill in your name, address, telephone
number, and age!

All submissions to the COLOURING CONTEST must be received at the CCGA office in St.
John’s no later than Friday, 04 June, 1999. All entries will be judged and the prizes distributed by
Friday, 02 July, 1999.

Mail your entries to:-

COLOURING CONTEST
c/o CCGA (N) Inc.
P.O. Box 938, Stn “C”

St. John’s, NF
A1C 5M3
Miranda Rose, Sharra Lane,
GO0D LUCK 1t St. Anthony Joe Batts Arm
Age 5 Age 7

L eslie Earle, Jessica Wells,
Red Bay, Lab. Jackson's Arm
Age 8 Age 11
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SHOULD AN AUXILIARIST SEND IN
A VOTING FORM?

Yes. The ten district directors
elected represent the CCGA
members in their district. They are
elected by those members who
return their voting forms. To have a
say in who you would like to
represent you at the Annual General
meeting, and other functions, you
should return your voting form
before the deadline date.



